--- Forwarded by Jim Stobaugh/NVSO/NV/BLM/DOI on 05/10/2010 04:31 PM

"Gregory Gandrud" <Greg@GandrudFina ncial.com>

To <Jim Stobaugh@blm.gov>

05/05/2010 04:58

PM

Subject

comment on stirling energy systems

Please respond to solar project

<Greg@GandrudFina

ncial.com>

DOCKET 08-AFC-5

DATE

05/05/10

RECD. 06/07/10

Dear Jim,

I would like to comment on the proposed Stirling Energy Systems Solar Project.

I live and work near the Anza trail in Carpinteria, California.

I don't think the solar project should be built on the Anza trail corridor.

If it is built on the trail corridor, mitigation should be required to minimize impacts to the night sky from lights and reflections. Mitigation should also take the form of money to be paid to realign the recreational Anza trail away from the noisy motors. Mitigation should also take the form of monetary payments to the National Park Service and to The Anza Trail Foundation so that they can improve the visitor-serving amenities and interpretive facilities for the Anza trail.

Thank you for considering my comments as part of the public record.

Sincerely,

Gregory Gandrud Carpinteria, CA